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       March 9, 2017
LHS Library 3:30 pm
I. Call to Order –Meeting called to order at 3:34
II. Attendance taken by Nicole Hopley
III. Correspondence: Dryden, Deidre Shay, Linda Beal, 
IV. A motion to approve the minutes for February was made by Jon Moss and seconded by Christine Kwesell. With a few changes to be made, the minutes were approved.
V. Treasurer Reports: Deposit payroll deduction for 2/10/17 & 2/24/17 =$159.48 Area 400 Scholarship and $20,694.94 Area 1000 NEA Dues and withdrawal-NEANH March 1 payment of $16,381.28

·  If you have or know a senior in high school of an APT member, please be sure to apply for scholarship money.


VI   School Board Report Kim McGlinchey reported;
· Budget is up 4.86% for FY18 

· Application process for Model Teacher status is being explained as it relates to Danielson’s Domains and George Shea is presenting at 6 city schools.

· Elementary Principals reported PTO meeting communications concerns to be addressed, Academics, student enrichment experiences, STEAM, growth mindset and science units.
· There will be no change in Freshmen Honors program next year.

· Attendance Policy is being changed at PMS

· Dondero renovation over the summer

VII
Teacher Concerns 

· Elementary Schools- 
· PMS

· PHS-There continues to be a concern amongst the teachers as what “consensus” means if you apply for Model Teacher Status.  

· There are concerns with department chairs fulfilling job obligations.  In order to have a clear understanding of what is to be expected, can we please have a copy of the department head job description (specifically for high school). 
· Concerns regarding water leaks at HS

· Concerns regarding who department heads represent and what is their job description?  Should a dept. head develop lesson plans for a long-term substitute teacher?
· Concern regarding cell phone use in school- video taping, photos etc.  
· Nursing concern regarding staffing.  For several years there have been requests to get money for 2 nurses at the high school  (1nurse to 750 students). Nurse at MS was allowed to go part time means substitute nurses are needed that we don’t have.  (Can the nurse @ MS go to HS for part time and hire a full time nurse at MS?)
1. New Business

A.  Group of math teachers hosting “puzzlers” for math appreciation month once a week for 4 weeks with a culminating activity at PMS.  
Motion to adjourn made by Jon Moss and seconded by Christine Kwesell.  Meeting adjourned at 4:46
Next Executive Board Meeting: April 6, 2017
